
 Council     of     School     Councils 
 Palliser  School  Division  is  gearing  up  to  introduce  a  council  of  School  Councils.  Chairs  and 
 representatives  from  school  councils  across  our  division  will  be  invited  to  meet  with  Senior 
 Administration  and  members  of  the  Board  of  Trustees  for  discussion,  training,  and  development.  This 
 opportunity  will  help  our  division’s  school  councils  understand  their  legislated  role,  hold  more  effective 
 leadership,  and  enhance  parent  engagement  in  the  school  community.  The  meetings  will  also  highlight 
 special  topics  of  importance.  Three  meetings  will  take  place  throughout  the  2022-2023  school  year. 
 Invitees  will  attend  in  person  at  convenient  central  locations  throughout  the  Palliser  region  and  will  join 
 together  virtually.  Training  sessions  from  the  Alberta  School  Councils’  Association  will  be  a  key  part  of 
 these     meetings.     The     first     will     be     held     in     November     with     the     date     to     be     confirmed     soon. 

 Occupational     Health     and     Safety 
 The  Palliser  Occupational  Health  and  Safety  Coordinator  provided  a  presentation  on  the  Palliser 
 Occupational  Health  and  Safety  process.  The  presentation  highlighted  the  pillars  of  workplace  health 
 and  safety  and  highlighted  individualised  training  modules  for  new  staff,  as  well  as  a  yearly  refresher 
 for  all  employees.  The  Board  also  watched  a  demonstration  of  the  training  portal.  One  of  the  areas 
 highlighted  in  the  presentation  was  the  module  on  workplace  bullying  and  harassment  and  the 
 processes     the     division     uses     to     deal     with     these     incidents. 

 Board     Set     to     Tour     New     Coaldale     High     School     Site 
 The  new  joint  Coaldale  High  School  and  Recreation  Centre  is  taking  shape.  Ward  Bros.  Construction  is 
 making  great  progress  on  the  building  which  consists  of  cast-in-place  piles  and  grade  beam 
 foundations,  structural  steel  superstructure,  and  mass  timber  features.  The  structural  steel  on  the 
 recreation  center  side  has  been  erected  and  the  exterior  block  walls  will  soon  be  completed.  The 
 project  is  on  target  and  The  Board  of  Trustees  is  pleased  to  be  meeting  with  Council  from  The  Town  of 
 Coaldale     in     October     for     a     site     tour. 

 The     next     meeting     of     the     Palliser     Board     of     Trustees 
 is     November     29,     2022. 


